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PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Warrow
Chris Letton - 0407 109 352

Mt Hope
Kym Griffiths - 0400 667 472

Karkoo
Susan Hughes - 0477 088 043

Wanilla
Jake Moos - 0493 855 123

Cockaleechie
Leon Seaman - 0429 703 030

Douglas Well
John Norton - 0400 087 616

Koppio/Yallunda Flat
Helen Robinson - 0428 885 017

Brimpton Lake
Barry Boyce - 0418 762 319

Parents must contact the bus
driver at least 24 hours prior to
travel being required on an
alternate bus.

UHF channel 10
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BUS DRIVERS

A.   McFarlane St

      Cummins SA 5631

P.   8676 2388 

E.   DL.0754.info@schools.

      sa.edu.au

W.   cumminsas.sa.edu.au

CONTACT US

Dear Parents and Families,

As we navigate through another dynamic fortnight at

Cummins Area School, I'd like to share some significant

happenings and upcoming events that highlight our

busy school community.

Recent Highlights

Our Year 7 students demonstrated remarkable sportsmanship and

teamwork during the Ultimate Frisbee Competition at Navigator College in

Port Lincoln last week. The event provided an excellent opportunity for our

students to connect with peers from neighboring schools while developing

their athletic abilities in this increasingly popular sport.

Last Friday the school was awash with a splash of blue as we

acknowledged Dolly’s Day. During Crew sessions, students engaged in

thoughtful discussions about the profound impact words can have on

others—both positively and negatively. These conversations reinforced our

ongoing commitment to fostering a culture of kindness and respect

throughout our school.

We also hosted host Sally Cormack and Kirsty Fox from the Local Education

Team, who spent time observing our Crew program in action. Boyd and I

had productive discussions with them about our achievements and

strategic next steps in developing this cornerstone of our school culture.

Their feedback was encouraging and will help guide our continued

refinement of the program.

Monday's Mother's Day celebration was well attended and a great

opportunity to celebrate with some f our school Mums. The growing

attendance at these events reflects the strengthening connections

between our school and family communities—something we deeply value

and strive to nurture.

Current Events

Parent-Teacher Interviews are currently underway, offering valuable

opportunities for meaningful dialogue about student progress. While we've

kept the format relatively simple this term, we're excited about future plans

to align these conversations more closely with our Crew systems, creating

even more cohesive support for student development.



Students are not allowed on the school premises before
8:30 AM as there will be no supervision available during

that time. Thank you for your cooperation.

CAS DATES TO 

REMEMBER

TERM 2

WEEK 3
Mon 12/5 - Tues 13/5

Parent Teacher Interviews

Wed 14/5-Thurs 15/5
school photos

WEEK 4
Tues 20/5

Yr 10 H2GP Practice Race,

Whyalla

Wed 21/5
Open Boys footy, Pt

Lincoln

yr 7-12 netball, Pt Lincoln

Dress up as a Truckie Day

Fri 23/5
Coffee with Leaders,

8:30am

Family Learning Session,

JP & Primary, 8:45am

WEEK 5
Mon 26/5 - Fri 30/5

Yr 12 Outdoor Ed camp

2025 TERM DATES

Term 1
Monday, 28 January - Friday, 11

April

Term 2
Monday, 28 April - Friday, 4 July

Term 3
Monday, 21 July - Friday, 26

September

Term 4
Monday, 13 October - Friday, 12

December

School photos will be conducted over two days this year at the request of
our photography company. Though we understand this may create
additional preparation for some families, this arrangement allows for a
more relaxed atmosphere and hopefully will result in bigger smiles and
less anxiety..

Coming Soon

Family Learning Event for Junior Primary and Primary students is
scheduled for Friday, May 23rd. We warmly invite all families to join us for
Morning Coffee and Crew, providing a wonderful opportunity to
experience firsthand how our students engage with learning in the
classroom environment.

Our Year 7/8 families will have received information through Daymap
from Rachelle regarding two valuable Headspace Workshops focused on
supporting friends through difficult times. These sessions address
important aspects of adolescent mental health and friendship. If you
have questions or need additional information, please don't hesitate to
contact Rachelle directly.

I'm particularly excited about next Wednesday's National Simultaneous
Storytime—always a highlight in our school calendar. This year's featured
book, "The Truck Cat," will be brought to life by a special guest truck driver
who will arrive at our library just in time for the reading. Students and staff
are encouraged to dress up representing this vital profession that's so
important to our rural community.

Next Thursday's Volunteer Fair, organized by Susie Hansen as part of
Volunteers Week, will showcase various local volunteer organizations to
our students. This initiative aims to highlight the critical work these groups
do while encouraging student participation. We recognize how essential
volunteer organizations are to communities like Cummins, and many of
our students already contribute significantly. We hope this event will
broaden their awareness of additional opportunities to serve and connect
with our broader community.

Thank you for your ongoing support and engagement with our school.
These partnerships between home and school create the strong
foundation our students need to thrive.

Warm regards,
Mel



Lower Eyre Peninsula District Cross

Country Carnival

On Friday 9th May, a team of 9 Cummins students
aged 10, 11 and 12 years old competed in the
annual LEP Cross Country Day held at Pioneer Park
in Port Lincoln. The weather was ideal for running
with sunny and calm conditions. The track was
certainly very different from the practice run we
did on the Cummins School Oval - Pioneer Park
was quite hilly with a gravel track.

Competitors who turned 10 this year ran 2km and
the 11 and 12 year olds ran 3km. All of the Cummins
students participated with enthusiasm, gave 100%
effort and encouraged their fellow team mates. All
students completed the course.

Special mention to two students who won
medallions

Shaylee Britza was first in the 12 girls age
group. There were 8 runners in this event and
Shaylee ran a time of 12:50 minutes.
Reide Mickan was second in the 12 boys with a
time of 11:55 minutes, only two seconds behind
the winner.

All Cummins competitors performed extremely
well.

10 boys (23 runners) – Aubrey Pedler 4th,
Freddie Fitzgerald 9th and Harlee Puckridge
17th
11 girls (17 runners) – Halle Murnane, finished
but there was a mix up with times/places
12 boys (27 runners) – Reide Mickan 2nd, Cyril
Pedler 10th, Sam Fitzgerald 14th
12 girls (8 runners) – Shaylee Britza 1st, Miley
McDonald 5th

The first six runners in each event have been
invited to attend the Sapsasa Country Cross
Country Day in Adelaide in June.

Sincere thanks to the parents and grandparents
who transported students to the event in Port
Lincoln. Cummins is very fortunate to have such
amazing support from parents in supplying
transport to our competitors for any sporting
event when required. Thankyou.

Bronny Fitzgerald 

Cummins Sapsasa Coordinator

Reconciliation Week Activities

On Friday the 30th of May, students will engage in
a number of activities for Reconciliation Week in
our new cultural space. We must thank Our Town
Cummins for their collaboration and help in
bringing our vision to life. 

SA Young Writers Award

We are please to announce that we have
received 9 entries in the SA Young Writers Awards.
Entries close soon, so if your student would like to
enter, please speak with Donna Bagshaw asap. 



Career Roadshow, Port Lincoln

The 2025 Career Roadshow is coming to Port

Lincoln! This event is free and targeted at senior

school students in Year 10-12. The Career

Roadshow is an excellent opportunity for

students to explore a vast range of career

pathway options in the one location, as

presented in the attached image. The event will

be held at the Port Lincoln Hotel from 2-6pm on

Wednesday 4th June.

Unfortunately, due to the timing of the event

Cummins Area School is unable to assist with

transport to and from the event. However, I

would highly advise connecting with peers and

other families to organise carpooling or other

methods to attend.

If you require any further information, please

contact Mr Woolford. 

Ultimate Frisbee Carnival

On Wednesday, 8th May, our Year 7 students

travelled to Navigator College to compete in an

Ultimate Frisbee Carnival. 

We were proudly represented by two boys' teams

and two girls' teams, playing against teams from

Navigator College, Port Lincoln High School, and

Wudinna Area School in a round-robin format. 

At the completion of the tournament one of our

girls' teams finished the day as overall winners,

while the other placed 4th. The boys' teams

finished 5th and 7th respectively. 

All students demonstrated fantastic teamwork,

sportsmanship, and enthusiasm throughout the

day—well done to everyone involved!



cummins.library@libraries.sa.gov.au

www.libraries.sa.gov.au/cummins

86762476

Follow us on socials

 National Simultaneous Storytime, The Truck Cat.
We're excited to celebrate the 25th year of National Simultaneous Storytime (NSS), an annual event

organized by the Australian Library and Information Association (ALIA).
Every year, a picture book by an Australian author and illustrator is read simultaneously across the

country in libraries, schools, pre-schools, childcare centres, family homes, bookshops, etc.
This vibrant and fun event promotes the value of reading and literacy, using a wonderful Australian

children's book that explores age-appropriate themes and addresses key learning areas of the
National Curriculum for Foundation to Year 6.

This year we are delighted to have an extra special guest to read
The Truck Cat

to our Junior Primary classes on Wednesday May 21st.
As a whole school celebration, we invite all staff and students to come

dressed as a truckie for the day.

CUMMINS SCHOOL COMMUNITY LIBRARY



CUMMINS SCHOOL COMMUNITY LIBRARY

 Little Bang Discovery Club #21 begins Wednesday, June 11 @11.15am.
Registrations essential to 86762476

Step Back in Time: Local History Afternoon
Thurs: May 29 @2.00pm

In acknowledgement of South Australia's History Festival this month, we would love you to join us for
a nostalgic journey through the history of farming in our community. We'll be showcasing images from

our collection and would love for you to bring along your own historical photos to share.
It's a wonderful opportunity to connect with our past and each other.

RSVP to 86762476. Afternoon tea provided.

cummins.library@libraries.sa.gov.au

www.libraries.sa.gov.au/cummins

86762476

Follow us on socials



Dear Parents/Caregivers,
 

Cummins Area School recently applied for a grant
through Department for Education – Parents in
Education and received funding to purchase an annual
subscription for School TV.

To access Cummins Area School - School TV please
click on the following link:
 

https://cumminsas.sa.schooltv.me
 

Because parenting doesn't come with instructions,
SchoolTV is a wellbeing resource implemented at our
school to help support you in the challenges of
modern-day parenting relating to youth mental health
and wellbeing. Parenting is a learning journey and
SchoolTV supports families by providing credible
information from trusted sources with practical
strategies to help alleviate some of the challenges
being faced by young people today.

Watch video interviews with leading wellbeing
specialists and browse a library of resources. Each
topic is accompanied by factsheets, podcasts, books,
articles, apps and other videos.

This award-winning resource helps families build
relationships, foster connections, enable
understanding and break down barriers to navigate a
pathway towards better mental health and wellbeing
for young people. It will assist you in starting those
conversations on topics that can sometimes be
awkward or difficult to tackle.

Parents and caregivers are the greatest influence on a
young person's life and SchoolTV focuses on
empowering confident parenting.

Explore SchoolTV today!

School TV         topic: Resilience

Click here to learn about Resilience

Resilience is important for a child’s mental health. It is

their ability to bounce back from failure, challenges,

adversity and stress. It’s not something that kids have

or don’t have but a skill that kids develop over time as

they grow. Building resilience not only helps a child

deal with current difficulties, but it also helps develop a

resilient mindset that will help them deal with

challenges later in life. All children are capable of

working through challenges and coping with stress,

but they require guidance and support from a

charismatic adult role model.

https://cumminsas.sa.schooltv.me/
https://cumminsas.sa.schooltv.me/newsletter/resilience




School Photos 14th & 15th May

order your school photos now

to order visit: www.advancedlife.com.au

enter code: LQ6 3N6 PYT



CUMMINS AREA SCHOOL CANTEEN - ROSTER TERM 2 2025

MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

Week 3

12/05/25
   
  

13/05/25
   
  

14/05/25
   
  

 15/05/25
   
  

16/05/25

Bernie Crettenden
  Coral Wagner

  

Week 4

19/05/25
  

Alicia Laube 

  

 20/05/25
  

21/05/25
   
  

22/05/25
   
  

23/05/25
 

Kathy Modra
  Abbey-Lee Minhard

  

Week 5

26/05/25 27/05/25
 

28/03/25  29/05/25 30/05/25

  Tegan Stephens
  Ali Coventry

RRHAN-EC TRAINING: All volunteers are now required to complete RRHAN-EC training. This online course,
Responding to Risks of Harm, Abuse, and Neglect - Education and Care, focuses on mandatory notifications and
child protection in education. Only the free Fundamentals Course is necessary, which can be accessed through
the Education Department’s online learning management system, Plink: Department for Education Plink -
Dashboard page. If you do not have a Plink account, you can create a Non-Department for Education staff
account from the Plink dashboard. Once completed, please send a copy for our Canteen Volunteer records via
email to Catherine.Haarsma312@schools.sa.edu.au or drop it off at the Finance Office; your support is greatly
appreciated. For any questions or assistance regarding the RRHAN-EC training, please contact Cathy Haarsma.

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/working-us/rrhan-ec/fundamentals-course-responding-risks-harm-abuse-
and-neglect-education-and-care

COMMUNITY NEWS

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Community Group advertising in the newsletter is available at a minimum cost
of $6.00 (inc. GST) for up to 5 lines. Larger items of 1/4 page size cost $22 (inc.

GST) which is the maximum size for an article or notice. 

Payment needs to be made to the finance Office prior to inclusion by Cash or
Bank Transfer to our School account.  No invoices will be issued for payment – a

tax invoice / receipt can be issued upon request. 

BSB - 633 000, ACC - 112 105 770
REF - Newsletter & Entity Name

Only Advertisements or notices of community interest or non-commercial
value will be published.

Week 3 16th May
Week 6 6th June
Week 9 27th June

ALL WELCOME!
Come join in the fun!!! We are a Kids Club for reception to year
7's Full of FUN ,FOOD, & FAITH Based lessons.
Please feel free to contact Amy Maddern 0429 090 276 for more
information.
Please text if your children are meeting at School Shelter for
pickup. Collect at Uniting Church Hall at 5.30pm

Wk 2, 9th May
Live Life Loud @ YEELANNA HALL!!!
Wk 5, 30th May
Wk 8, 20th June
Youth Group is for year 7-12 All welcome!
Please Contact: Jordy Wilksch 0428 865 055 for more
information



Cummins Area School Canteen Compulsory

Food & Safety Training

Due to the introduction of Standard 3.3.2a – Food and
Safety Management Tools our school Canteen is
identified as a Category 1. This requires us to have all
our valued Canteen Volunteers to complete the free
online food and safety training – Do Food Safely. 

The online course can be found at the following link or
by scanning the QR code.
https://dofoodsafely.health.vic.gov.au/index.php/en 

Do Food Safely provides the required course content,
and once completed food handlers will receive a
certificate which will be required to be sighted by
authorised officers and we can keep a record of your
certificate also at the canteen. The course is approx.
40 minutes with 2 parts - 7 Topic/Information slides
with quick questions and then a 30-question
assessment at the end. The course is valid for 5 years
and can be used for all sporting and community
groups handling food which will also be required.

Certificates can be emailed

Catherine.Haarsma312@schools.sa.edu.au

We are very grateful and appreciative of all our
Canteen volunteers and indebted to your many hours
given to support Carrie and Sandra each term and
your contribution ensures the Canteens' great
success.
 

Late Lunch
Orders

Any late lunch orders placed by phone

or Daymap to the school after the QKR

cutoff must be paid for using the IOU

option on QKR before the order can be

processed. 

Remember: no payment means no

order.

Breakfast
Club

Toast & Fresh Fruit will be

available every morning from

8:15am at the canteen during

the school term for our students.



Cummins Area School Uniform Supplier

Choose “Ship to shipping address’ and pay postage
fee to have the order go direct to your chosen

address.

WWW.ACEUNIFORMS.COM.AU

SUMMER DRESS

CAS SCHOOL JUMPER

CAS POLO SHIRT

SCHOOL PANTS (BLACK)

SCHOOL SHORTS (BLACK)

BUCKET HAT

$65.00

$60.00

$35.00

$40.00

$22.00

$11.00

PRICE LIST

7 BLACKMAN PLACE, PT LINCOLN
PH: 0421 797 612

Student Lunch Passes

Students leaving the school grounds during the lunch break
must carry a LUNCH PASS. There are two types of passes.

1. REGULAR LUNCH PASS: These will be issued at the beginning of
each year on the written request of parents.

These passes are for students returning to their own home for
lunch regularly. This pass is not to be used to access local shops
to purchase lunch.

They may be issued to cover one or more days each week.

2. SPECIAL LUNCH PASS: Students are sometimes required to
leave school for particular reasons on isolated occasions e.g.
hair cuts, personal shopping, lunch at a friends, or a birthday
party.

For each occasion, the student requires a written request from
parents through Daymap. Students will not be permitted to
phone home during the day to access a lunch pass.

Students in Year 6 or younger must be accompanied by an
adult when they leave the school grounds and have the written
consent of their parents if the adult signing them out is not their
parent.

Students in Year 7/8/ 9 must have written parental consent and
be accompanied by another student the same age or older.

Students in Year 10 - 12 are able to leave the school grounds by
themselves provided they have written parental consent. Our
preference would be that they don’t leave the school grounds
alone.

All students who leave the school at Lunch time must sign out at
the computer located at the Front Office. They must sign in on
their return. This is an WHS requirement and applies to students
with both Permanent and Daily Lunch passes.

CUMMINS AREA SCHOOL
merchandise

CAS MAROON HATS

CAS MAROON SCHOOL  BAG

ART SMOCK, MAROON 

PENCIL CASE, MAROON

CAS LIBRARY BAG 

CASIO FX-82AU PLUS II
(REQUIRED FOR YR 7 – 10 STUDENTS)

HEADPHONE MOPO M831HP

ATTACHE READING FOLDER

ZIPPER BINDER READING FOLDER 

CASIO FX-CG50AU COLOUR
GRAPHICS CALCULATOR

$13.00

SMALL - $50.00
LARGE - $75.00

$18.70

$6.50

$10.00

$39.50 

$20.50

$6.75

$5.45

POA

We have plenty of stock available from the Finance Office for any
new 2025 students and replacements for any current students.   

Please see either Anna Richardson or Cathy Haarsma to purchase
any of the school stock.

https://theacegroup.au/collections/cummins-area-school


All students from Year 7 to Year 12 are required to supply their own laptop for use at school.

We ask that ALL purchases of new laptops for school use, for all year levels, be made via the School Ordering Portal. This
alleviates the current issue of the many varied devices being purchased which do not meet the required minimum
specifications for use at school.

The online Order Portal provides families with a variety of suitable devices which meet the required specifications,
including some accessories, insurance and finance options. The devices found on the portal have been chosen for their
battery performance, durability of cases, network compatibility and based on recommendations from industry experts. 

Other considerations when purchasing a device for your student:

Insurance: check your home contents insurance to see if the device will be covered

Transport between home and school: device should be carried in a sturdy protective bag away from food & water
bottles

Charging: Students must charge their device at home and bring it to school every day fully charged. (Personal power
adapters are not to be used at school unless Tag Tested).

Students have access to Microsoft Office 365 via their School email account at no cost, providing access to Word,
Excel, Powerpoint, One Drive etc. There is no need to purchase this software separately.

Whilst enrolled at school, students are connected to the school provided internet and are protected by a significant
Departmental filtering system that prevents access to many harmful or malicious sites. According to Cummins Area
School ICT Acceptable Use Policy, students may use the internet only for learning related activities that are approved
by a teacher.

It is the responsibility of the student / parent / caregiver to setup the Home-Internet connection on the device.

Students must perform ‘Software Updates’ on the device as they become available in order to install the latest virus
definitions and security patches.

Students will use OneDrive provided through Office 365 which safeguards work from being lost on a USB etc. Students
are also strongly encouraged to backup necessary files in numerous locations, including via email where appropriate.
Technology failure is not an approved circumstance for extensions at Cummins Area School.

*Device chosen must take into consideration the types of subjects the student is studying eg; Design related subjects
may require an i7 (Senior High School students)

**Please note; Apple devices are not recommended for use in our school environment as they are not compatible with
our school network and will impact your child’s ability to access school services such as printing. Apple devices will not
be supported by the School IT Department.

If you have any questions or concerns, including concerns about financial hardship please do not hesitate to contact the
school on 8676 2388.

https://cummins.orderportal.com.au

LWT PARENT OFFERINGS

BYOD LAPTOP PROGRAM
FOR YR 7-12 STUDENTS

BETTER DEVICES

We only sell education

specific and commercial

grade devices. Retail

devices aren’t built for

school.

BETTER SERVICE

In LWT Service areas we

can have devices

repaired onsite in days,

not weeks. Keeping your

child up and running.

INSURANCE

Accidents at school are

common. Our Accidental

damage Cover means

that you can get devices

fixed with minimum cost.

PAYMENT PLANS

We can offer 36 month

payment plans from

Latitude Finance

approved online, or

Laybuy options.
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Using the Daymap Mobile App 

Booking Parent Teacher Interviews 

Parent Teacher Interviews can be accessed at the bottom of the Home tab in the mobile app; clicking here

will take you to the bookings page. 

If you have more than one child at the school, there will be a student drop-down at the top of the screen 

for you to select which child you are making bookings for. 

 

To make a booking, select a spot that shows as available. This will bring up a pop-up where you can see the 

details, select your method of interview if relevant and Book Timeslot. 

Your booked timeslot will appear with your name and your child’s name against it. 
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Cancelling an Interview 

To cancel an interview, click on the booked time slot and select Cancel Booking. 

 

Viewing all Interview Bookings 

A full list of your booked time slots will be in your Calendar tab on the Mobile App. 


